Training Discussion Paper

Mandate? 
In the 2004 ‘HECA Officers Views on the future of HECA’ survey, 57% of HECA officers felt that some form of qualification training would help them perform their jobs. 

In response to this, a working group was established in 2005 to investigate whether a HECA qualification could be delivered. After extensive exploration it was decided that a qualification would be too expensive to develop and run and the lack of funding prevented CAN (then UK HECA) from moving forward with the idea.

When asked in the 2007 survey, which followed on from the survey in 2004, an overwhelming 71% of respondents stated training as the support method they wanted in the transition from HECA to the wider climate agenda. A further 64% wanted some form of training event, including seminars and workshops. 

In the 2009 ‘Changing Role of the HECA Officer’ survey, over half of respondents (52%) said they would welcome training as a support mechanism by CAN and a further 70% wanted an event (seminar or workshop) to support them. 

Furthermore, the need for training has arisen at three of the four chairs away days when our activities were discussed (the 2005 event was focused on setting the organisation up as a legal entity, not the services provided). The mandate by members and the need identified at the away days meant that chairs included an activity in the 2009/10 work programme to ‘Work with partners to devise/deliver training on National Indicators’. 
Requirement

With the changing roles and changes to staff, it has been apparent for a number of years that training is of high importance to new members or those new to the role. There is currently the NEA City and Guilds 6176 energy efficiency course and some private sector organisations offering specific National Indicator training or services, as a respected organisation there is an opportunity for CAN to fill the gap. 

We know there is a requirement, but we need the views from those working day-to-day at ground level and who are responsible for reporting whether training would be beneficial to members; either to those new to the field or who have acquired responsibility as part of their role. It wouldn’t necessary be relevant or worthwhile to those who have been in the industry for a number of years. 

Costs

As well as the requirement to address member’s needs, it could also be a possible avenue to generate income and although it may take time to establish, it could provide a regular and sustainable source of revenue and could further promote CAN as leaders in the field. 

If non-accredited or relatively low cost accreditation, such as CPD, training is agreed the cost of attending a course could be reasonably charged to fit in with council budgets, but enough to cover venue, food/refreshments and CPD costs with the majority as revenue.  Who would provide the training and how often, as well as the cost of hiring in external trainers would need to be considered. Once the format and content has been approved, regular reviews would be required to provide the most up-to-date and relevant course(s).

Questions

We therefore ask you to consider the following: 

a) Is there a need for member training? 

b) What training topics/areas could be offered?

c) Arguments for and against?

d) Accreditation (CPD) or non-accredited? 

e) Delivery – national/regional - and frequency?

f) Separate event or as one-day conference, seminar or workshop?

g) Linked with existing university (MSc) course modules?

h) Costs involved in set up and delivery

